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Dear Sir / Madam 
 
Hoo Development Framework consultation (Sept 2022) 
 
This submission is made on behalf of our client AC Goatham & Son in response to the Hoo 
Development Framework (HDF) document.  This is in addition to previous submissions made on 
behalf of the company as a significant employer and contributor to the local economy.   
 
AC Goatham and Son supports the broad principle of planning for growth on the Hoo Peninsula.  It 
supports the key principles of planning for new services, protecting and enhancing the 
environment.  They also support the key objectives of sustainability, housing balance, services, 
jobs and providing blue and green infrastructure.   
 
In the Context Analysis  section on page 21 of the HDF document, the submission identifies land 

Area 9, 
sensitivity to development is classed as medium, i.e. The land parcel 
can accommodate the proposed development in some situations without significant character 
change largely agreed with; however, it is considered that the focus should be on 
preserving a swathe of open countryside to the north of Area 9 and allowing for further sensitive 
development immediately to the east of the Deangate Ridge Community centre.  The extent of 
this is illustrated 

overleaf in Figure 1.   
 
 



 

 

 

 
 

FIGURE 1  Extract showing additional area that should be considered for allocation for 
residential and or employment land immediately adjacent to the Deangate Community Centre. 

 

plan and shown above in Figure 1 outlined in red) would allow good connectivity into the proposed 
new community facility immediately adjoining to the west but would also be well concealed to the 
wider area given the topography of the land and the shelter belt of trees to the north.   
 
The inclusion of this further land (outlined in red) within the HDF as proposed at Figure 1 would 
be a good opportunity to provide blue and green buffering toward the valley which aligns with the 
potential design response being put forward by the LPA and has already been indicated on figure 
2.79 on page 44 of the HDF consultation document and which is illustrated below at Figure 2. 
 














